
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

New Directive 23 requirements applicable to the export of animal and 

poultry meat and offal   

DAFF has recently become aware that Vietnam Government has promulgated a new high-level multi-

Ministry directive (Directive 23), which is intended to strengthen the regulatory management of products 

intended for temporary import and re-export. Directive 23 comes into effect for consignments arriving in 

Vietnam from 30 September 2012.  

For frozen foods including animal offal, animal by-products, poultry offal, and poultry by-products, 

Directive 23 suspends the following activities within Vietnam: temporary importation and re-export; 

transportation from border-gate to border-gate; and storage in bonded warehouses. 

For other frozen foods including animal meat, poultry meat, seafood and aquatic products, where the 

product is intended for temporary importation and re-export, Directive 23 contain specific requirements for 

importers, such as obtaining a licence from the Ministry of Industry and Trade.  

DAFF advises that as Australian livestock products for export to Vietnam are certified with the final 

destination as Vietnam, the suspension of trade in products for temporary importation and re-export is 

unlikely to directly affect Australian exporters. DAFF notes that Australia currently does not issue health 

certification for Australian livestock products intended for temporary importation and re-export from 

Vietnam. 

DAFF is unclear on the requirements of Directive 23 in the suspension of storage of goods in bonded 

warehouses, and is urgently obtaining clarification of the circumstances and products to which this 

suspension would apply. 

DAFF understands that imported raw materials for further processing in Vietnam and subsequent export are 

excluded from the scope of the Directive 23, and are seeking urgent confirmation from Vietnamese 

authorities.  

Industry will be advised of any developments.  

MICoR will be updated to incorporate the market access requirements for the EU as outlined above. 

The information provided above is current at the time of writing and is intended for use as guidance 

only and should not be taken as definitive or exhaustive.  The Commonwealth endeavours to keep 

information current and accurate, however, it may be subject to change without notice.  Exporters are 

encouraged to verify these details with their importers prior to undertaking production/exports.  The 

Commonwealth will not accept liability for any loss resulting from reliance on information contained 

in this notice. 
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